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For circulation among the members of the Governing Council of AIBPARC 

Sub: Organisational activities of AIBPARC in Hyderabad. 

 Dear Comrades, 

 We are happy to inform you that the First All India Triennial General Body conference of Syndicate Bank 
Pensioners & Retirees Association was held at Hyderabad on 20th October, 2013.  Little over 3000 delegates 
and observers participated in the conference from all over India.  Com. S.R. Sengupta, General Secretary, 
AIBPARC, and Founder President and Former General Secretary, AIBOC inaugurated the Conference. Com. 
Harshavardhan Madabhushi, President, AIBOC and General Secretary, Associate Bank Officers’ Association, 
Com. Dinkar S. Punja, General Secretary, Syndicate Bank officers’ Association, Vice-President, AIBOC, Com. 
H.V. Coelho, President,  Syndicate Bank Officers’ Association, Com. Sanjay A. Manjrekar, Secretary, 
Syndicate Bank Officers’ Association and Officers’ representative in the Board, Com. A.V. Raghava Rao, 
Secretary, AIBPARC, A.P., all attended the conference which was presided over by Com. D. Rakshit, President. 
Com. C. Gangadhar Jadav, Geenral Secretaryh, Syndicate Bank Pensioners & Retirees Association presented 
the key-note address.  

 A Tribute was paid to the founders of Syndicate Bank who founded the Bank on 20th October, 1925. The 
General Secretary’s Report, a well documented one, was presented in the conference and the same was adopted 
unanimously. Necessary changes in the constitution and bye-laws were adopted by the house. In a thunderous 
applause Com. C. Gangadhar Jadav mentioned that in a short period of less than one year the organisation had 
been able to enroll a membership of more than 3000. 

 In another significant announcement Com. Harshavardhan announced that the ABOA – Unit SBH Unit 
organised the Retirees in the Bank numbering around 3000 and that the entire membership would be brought 
under the purview of AIBPARC. The house appreciated the announcement. The conference of Syndicate Bank 
was preceded by a mammoth gathering of Pensioners and Retirees in the earlier evening. This meeting was 
addressed by Comrade S.R. Sengupta, General Secretary, Comrade Raghav Rao, Comrade Surya Narayanan 
and Comrade. A. Janardhan Reddy.  

 Comrades, all these developments drew necessary fillip to the retirees’ movement spearheaded by AIBPARC.  
We are confident that the day is not far off when AIBPARC would really lead the entire bank pensioners and 
retirees movement in the country. 

 With warm greetings, 

   

 

(S. R. SEN GUTPA) 

GENERAL SECRETARY 

 


